Quality and Performance Scrutiny Committee 24th November 2003

Action Sheet
Present

Members: Councillors Jolley (Deputy Chair), Boyd, Hincks, Memory, B. Lea, E. Burgoyne, Dobbs and Garrido.

Officers: Russell Bernstein, Peter Kidd.
Apologies Councillors, Dawson (Chair), Holt and Slater.

	Item
	Action required
	Contact
	Timescale

	Action Sheet & matters arising
	Car allowance Review – members raised some questions they would like the current car allowance review to address 

Consider Member’s allowance – the cost per mile – the conditions of the local agreement –most appropriate LPG conversions, though Environmental Scrutiny be asked to consider the issues around LPG conversions.

Mobile phones - see agenda item

Commercial debt – Corporate Services have produced a report though Development Services have queried some aspects when these are resolved the report will come to Scrutiny.
	Russell Bernstein Pass on comments

Geoff Topping
	Done

December / January

	Forward Plan
	23. Relocation of Environmental Services - clarify whether figure is savings or expenditure. 

39. Members would also like to ensure Members are clear about car insurance requirements and would like to re-issue guidance to all Members.
	Peter Kidd

Peter Kidd 
	Done

Done

	Cobbetts Partnership a verbal presentation by Alan Eastwood
	Following a request from members at a previous meeting Alan gave an update on the progress success so far and potential of the working partnership legal services have undertaken with Cobbetts one of Manchester’s largest independent law firms. Through the additional access to expertise experience, and resources, the legal section are able to provide a fuller, improved service which has proved vital to groundbreaking projects such as the Lowry, Homeswaps, Leisure Trust. Legal also benefit from benchmarking, training opportunities and professional development that would otherwise be expensive or unavailable. In the future the partnership will continue to develop possibly with other authorities in the region.
	Alan Eastwood

To update as appropriate – (12 months time)
	Nov 2004

	Customer Relationship Management Programme a presentation by Mike Willetts – Head of Salford Advance
	Salford were invited to join the programme by the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister in partnership with Manchester Business School. An innovative programme that seeks to improve customer service by providing a toolkit and other services including a knowledge database which will be accessible to all councils. Tasked with having products in place by January 2004, Salford benefit from national recognition, a grant and use of the products. The end result of the programme will be a CRM Academy, which will provide members with access to assessment measures, tools and training to improve customer service and change management. Salford can choose to be a future member or not depending on the potential benefits.

Members were pleased to note progress and Mike will keep Q&P Scrutiny informed of achievements.
	Mike Willetts
	February / March 2004 meeting

	Prince 2 - a presentation by Mike Willetts
	Mike outlined the progress so far of Salford’s version of Prince 2 the project management methodology. A high quality support network is in place but take up has been patchy. It is perceived to be over bureaucratic, and wieldy, and is suitable only for major projects. However further work is being done with Chorley Council to develop Prince further into manageable versions for heavy medium and light projects. Discussions are also underway with Personnel and Performance to establish a centre of excellence for project management and Prince 2 by March 2004. Mike will return in a few months to update Q&P scrutiny. Access will also be given to case studies, which demonstrate the advantages of Prince and give an indication to the size of suitable projects. 
	Mike Willetts
	Case studies to members as soon as possible progress update

To be arranged.

	IT Services Technical Update – a verbal presentation by Eric Halton Assistant Director (Operations and Support)
	Following a series of issues raised in recent Scrutiny meetings Eric provided a comprehensive response.

The Helpdesk deals with 1500 calls a month covering Members, Directorates and schools, which seems high, but is a reflection of the confidence staff have in the Helpdesk. 

Virus protection – Salford via Trend suite sweep for virus updates every 5 minutes and download remedies as appropriate which update whole system automatically. Members and Homeworkers were a problem because of the different nature of their connections. Staff have had to visit all members and update virus protection it has taken 3-4 months to arrange automatic sweeps for these. Eric is confident that due to the speed of response to virus incidents now in place future infections will be resolved quickly and with little chance of continual re-infections. 

Costs of virus infection are difficult to identify, as it is impossible to separate from other fault rectification in the network support budget.

Eric was pleased to be able to report the dramatic improvement in the sections performance as reflected in the key performance indicators produced for the Society of IT managers benchmarking project for operations and support. Salford is in the upper quartile in 10 PI’s, the top performer in many of these. Members appreciate the improved performance and praised the out of office hours support, also asked if the most is made of the good news. A monthly newsletter is planned as well as other media and intranet publications. A more detailed report on the performance should come to committee in the future.
	Eric Halton


	To be confirmed

	Corporate Services Service Plan half yearly monitoring report – presented by Alan Westwood Director of Corporate Services and Alison Lobley
	Alan presented this report giving a Directorate performance summary and indicating any areas of difficulty. Members asked why the best value review of Registrars is scheduled when a recent inspection of the service, was very positive. The best value challenge will look at alternative ways of and enhancements to service provision.

Councillor Garrido asked for feedback on how the democratic services review has worked. Could the original working group revisit to consider.

Councillor Burgoyne asked as there are two teams working on anti social behaviour orders (ASBO’s) do they work independently. The performance figures can be split by team this will be available to members outside the meeting.

Access to SOLAR still has its problems for members it is hoped to improve this technically.

SAP related improvements are covered elsewhere in the workplan, as is CRM.

Home working continues to roll out with grant assistance. A report on the success of this pilot will come to a future Q&P Scrutiny meeting

Scrutiny will follow the progress of Salford as an ISP provider in the community, an update will come to a future Q&P Scrutiny Meeting

Recent service specific consultation exercises have been undertaken with mixed success the Directorate will learn from these and develop them further in future. Overall good progress is being made with performance management consideration high on the agenda. 

E government Member surgeries was supposed to be progressed via a pilot in Worsley / Boothstown, this has not yet happened Alan noted this and will move it forward again.
	Peter Kidd / Alison Lobley

Alan Westwood

Alison Lobley

Alison Lobley

Alan Westwood
	To be arranged

As soon as available

To be arranged

“ “

To be progressed outside the meeting

	Mobile Phones Update – a report presented by Russell Bernstein.
	The report whilst welcome did not address some of the issues requested. A future report will come updating members following the new policy criteria. In the long term it was agreed that the monitoring of the costs of communication should be passed to Budget Scrutiny.
	Russell Bernstein
	January2004
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	Assistant Director             Russell Bernstein             793 3530
	
	

	
	Scrutiny Support Officer     Peter Kidd                    793 3322
	
	

	If you have any queries, please don’t hesitate to contact Peter Kidd. Date of next meeting: 22nd December, 2003
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